
Dear Chair Riley, Vice-Chair Girod and Committee Members, 
 
I am a lifetime resident in Clackamas County and would like to express my opposition to SB 365 which 
would prohibit the collection of System Development Charges for Marijuana grow operations. 
 
Marijuana grow operations are just like any other business that will use the existing infrastructure to 
benefit their business. SDC's should apply the same as they do for all other businesses. It seems like SB 
365 would give special breaks for the Marijuana growers and add disproportionate burdens on other 
businesses. If SDC's are applied equally where everyone pays the same it is more fair and equitable.   
 
Please reject SB365. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Mark Struloeff   
 


